
 
 

 
 

South Florida Water Management District 
 

Regulatory Peer Review Forum 
September 4, 2015 
9:00 am – 11:00 am 

South Florida Water Management District  
Richard Rogers Conference Room 

3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL  33406 
 

Summary Minutes 
Attendees: 
Tony Waterhouse Fred Roth 
Steve Sarley Ken Roundtree 
Jennifer Leeds Daniel Baker 
Ken Todd Todd McLeod 

 
1. Open Discussion 

a. Mr. Waterhouse announced the consolidation of the ERP & ERC Bureaus’ 
into one Bureau under Ricardo Valera as Bureau Chief. 

b. C-51 Rule Amendment: 
(1) Mr. Roth opened a discussion regarding the impacts to previously 

developed areas when the interim rule is adopted.  It was acknowledged 
that the old rule would no longer apply once the interim rule is adopted.     

(2) Mr. Roth asked if the District has received any responses to the Notice of 
Proposed Rule-Amendments to C-51 Basin Rules.  Mr. Waterhouse 
indicated that he was not aware of any. 

(3) Mr. Roth asked when the new rule would be implemented.  Mr. 
Waterhouse indicated that it might be sometime in November depending 
on the required steps; in addition, he noted that Jesse Markle could 
provide him with a more definite answer. 

c. TS Erika: 
(1) Mr. Roundtree thanked the District Staff for their coordination of 

conference calls regarding TS Erika. 
d. C-51 Reservoir: 

(1) Mr. Roundtree asked what the Districts view was regarding the status of 
the C-51 Reservoir.  Mr. Waterhouse indicated that the Districts only 
interest in the project was operational.  A general discussion regarding 
County water flow followed. 

e. Mr. Todd announced that Ms. Verdenia Baker had been appointed as the new 
County Administrator for Palm Beach. 

 
2. Next meeting date 

 
The next meeting will be held Friday, December 4th, at 9:00 am in the Richard 
Rogers Conference Room. 


